Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District



DFC Committee Meeting October 14, 2014 – 2:30 p.m. Post Oak Savannah GCD Offices 310 East Ave. C Milano, Texas

Minutes

Members Present- Nathan Ausley, Steven Wise, Robert Ware, Durwood Tucker Members Absent- None

Others Present- Gary Westbrook, Steve Young, Barney Knight, Meredith Earwood, Bobby Bazan, Scott Huddleston, Kodi Sawin, James Bene, Richard Morgan

1. Call to Order

President Nathan Ausley called the meeting to order at 2:45pm. Present Directors are President Nathan Ausley, and Directors Steven Wise and Durwood Tucker.

2. Joint planning process and Desired Future Conditions (DFCs), groundwater resources in the District, and future process for evaluating District DFCs for Groundwater Management Area 12 (GMA 12) and Groundwater Management Area 8 (GMA 8)

Dr. Steve Young of Intera provided a handout providing a brief review of past information discussed, covering issues for the Simsboro aquifer, issues to consider for the DFC process, and current modeling of aquifers in the District, suggested tasks for joint planning in GMA 12, as well as future concerns in the joint planning process. He presented models and historical information of the Simsboro aquifer. Dr. Young proceeded to explain the current DFC, the issues associated with it, and gave recommendations for preliminary data collection to improve the DFC process and the Central Queen City-Sparta/ Carrizo-Wilcox GAM. Discussion ensued on the importance of protecting the shallow zones. General Manager Gary Westbrook and Dr. Young encouraged the committee to recommend to the board to consider requesting the GCDs in GMA 12 adopt a Shallow Management Zone for the next DFC planning. President Nathan Ausley moved to recommend to the Board of Directors to approach our neighboring districts about establishing a shallow management zone in the Carrizo-Wilcox aquifer for all of GMA 12. The motion was 2nd by Director Durwood Tucker, and it was passed unanimously.

3. Adjourn Board Meeting

President Nathan Ausley adjourns the meeting at 5:08pm

OAK SAVANNAH GROUNDWATER CONSERV	THE RULES COMMITTEE OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE VATION DISTRICT HELD ON OCTOBER 14, 2014 WERE APPROVED	
ADOPTED BY THAT COMMITTEE ON	, 2014.	
Nathan Ausley, President	Attest:	
	Date	